

Our Ref. EF/PLG

Date: 08 June 2017

Dear Parent/Carer

RE: Y11 Leaving assembly - Thursday 15th June 2017 at 2.30pm

As we are now reaching the end of the Y11 examination period, I would like to thank you for your support. The attendance to and behaviour in exams and revision sessions have been excellent. We are keeping our fingers crossed that all students achieve the results they have worked so very hard for and feel proud on GCSE results day on 24th August (see plans below).

To celebrate the time that your son/daughter has experienced here at the Academy, we are planning to hold a leaving assembly on Thursday 15th June at 2.30pm in the Phoenix Theatre. This will be immediately after the Science revision session and will last until approximately 3.30pm. **Students must attend in full school uniform as usual and will leave site after the assembly.** After this date, students will no longer be required to attend the academy other than for the physics/further additional science exams on the Friday 16th at 9am and the GCSE Polish and Dance examinations on the Tuesday 20th and Wednesday 21st June respectively.

Science revision will take place on Friday 16th at 7.45am. The Polish revision session will take place on Monday 19th June at 12.35pm for 2 hours. The examination will be on Tuesday 20th June at 9.00am. The dance revision session will take place on Wednesday 21st June at 9.55am for 2 hours. This will be followed by the exam at 1pm on the same day.

In terms of next steps after Airedale Academy, many students will have plans already in place but others may still need some support. Jo Sergeant, our Careers Adviser at the Academy can offer any extra help needed for those preparing to get ready for college / 6th Form or those who are looking for an apprenticeship. Parents/carers are welcome to get in touch too if needing information or advice. Jo can be contacted through school reception or directly by email isergeant@airedaleacademy.com or phone 07876 143370.

During the summer holidays Jo will be in the Academy on August 2nd, 15th, 16th, 24th & 30th, but messages for appointment requests can be left with the school office.

In addition to support through school, the Wakefield Connexions Service also offers support to school leavers online and over the phone.

Results Day: 24th August. Results will be available from 9.30am in the Phoenix Theatre foyer.

May I take this opportunity to wish all students and yourselves a happy and healthy summer. It has been an absolute pleasure working with your son/daughter since my arrival in September 2016.

Yours faithfully

E Fairhurst (Mrs) Principal.